Prime Minister
Samdech Hun Sen
Office of the Prime Minister
Jok Dimitrov Boulevard
Phnom Penh
Cambodia

Dear Prime Minister Hun Sen,

I am deeply concerned about the relentless persecution of young environmental activists affiliated with Mother Nature Cambodia. Long Kunthea, Phuon Keoraksmey, Thun Ratha, Sun Ratha, Ly Chandaravuth and Yim Leanghy have all been imprisoned solely for peacefully exercising their human rights to freedom of expression, association, and peaceful assembly.

It is distressing to learn that Long Kunthea, Phuon Keoraksmey and Thun Ratha are facing additional criminal charges of “plotting” by the Phnom Penh Municipal Court. Adding to my alarm are reports that, contrary to their fair trial rights, the three youth were not afforded legal representation when escorted from the prison for questioning by an investigating judge.

All six individuals continue to be held in overcrowded prison cells to the severe detriment of their safety and wellbeing. Amnesty International has repeatedly raised concerns regarding overcrowding, poor conditions, human rights abuses and Covid-19 outbreaks in Cambodian prisons. 

I therefore kindly urge you to take all necessary measures in order to ensure the pardon and immediate release of Long Kunthea, Phuon Keoraksmey, Thun Ratha and quash their convictions. Please drop all pending charges against Long Kunthea, Phuon Keoraksmey, Thun Ratha, Sun Ratha, Ly Chandaravuth and Yim Leanghy and ensure their immediate and unconditional release from prison. Pending their release, ensure that they are protected from all forms of ill-treatment and provided access to adequate healthcare. I ask you to finally end the harassment, intimidation and persecution of Mother Nature Cambodia and all environmental activists and groups and provide adequate support and protection to those working on defending the environment in Cambodia. 

Yours sincerely,
